

MINUTES OF GDTA MEETING HELD 5TH MARCH, 2001

PRESENT: Hal Moir, Niklas Thapper, Jennifer Ingall, Pat Healy,
Chris Cox, Ian Lowcock, Steve Gibson, Bryce Grossel
Lynne Buchanan, Maureen Rowe

APOLOGIES: Anne Thomas

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS

MEETING: Moved Bryce Grossel
 Seconded Chris Cox

BUSINESS ARISING:

Outside complexes - Steve advised that Tennis NSW would like to do something with TCA coaches and they would like to be involved in inviting outside coaches along to the meeting. Steve will organise.

Jamie advised that a cheque was forwarded to Gosford Council for loan re-payment of \$1,948.08. We are yet to organise periodical payment for this loan.

Steve advised we have now received payment for Umpires fees for the Sattelite tournament in February, 2000.

CORRESPONDENCE IN:

“Thank You” from Robyn Davis
Inter-District clearances re Carol Salisbury and Jill Simmons
Letter from Alex King re Saturday team
Forms for Nepean Junior Open
Post Office A/c
Circular from Balsam Pacific re Court Surfaces
Circular re Gosford Sports Stadium
ATP Calender

CORRESPONDENCE OUT:

Letter to Tennis NSW advising office bearers for 2001
Letter to Greg Scriven advising Hal is GDTA Rep
Letter to Craig Watson re Cattanach letters
Letters to Adam Feeney, Rochelle Rosenfield and James Karam on their recent good results.
Cheque to Mary Gordon

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Credit balance of approximately \$43,000. Refund of GST of \$5,209 on our last return.

Accounts from Tennis Centre

Squads	\$1,179.75
Saturday Vouchers	363.00
Fees for collection monies	
Of \$22,711.50	1,703.00
Mowing	220.00
Promotional Allowance	275.00
Overdue account Yellow Pages	\$1,441.55
Teerry's Engraving – Sat comp	309.00
Dunlop – Balls	2,482.26
Cougar Security – half share	198.00
Gunter Electrical – fans in club	193.91
Australia Post box	79.00
Commonwealth Bank fees	

Refund cheque from Tennis Australia for payment of umpires fees for 2000 Mens Sattelite.

Council Grant Application is due in by 16/3. If someone can arrange quotes, Jamie will organise to complete return.

TENNIS SUB-COMMITTEE:

Jamie gave report that we have had one team pull out of both Saturday and Tuesday night comps, both from bottom division. They both complained they were not fairly graded and have pulled their teams out.

“Image Thing”, the Saturday team, wrote a letter and received a reply. They have now forwarded further letter and still feel they have been wrongly graded. “Hubba Bubba” wrote a similar letter.

Presentation Night was held last Saturday Night, the numbers were a little disappointing and a lot of trophies still have to be collected. 30/40 attended.

JUNIOR COMMITTEE:

Pat Healy reported Badge is up and running. From the date of the meeting to organise this competition a number of further entries were received so the original draw was re-done and it commenced on the Saturday.

Squads have commenced. There have been changes in the squads. Pat received a phone call from Mr Wark re his son not being in a squad. Since then Tim has been put in a squad and also William Buckley. Maureen advised she spoke to Steve re these two boys.

Gareth Fletcher was put into the Friday squad and apparently Rod has moved him to the Monday Night squad following complaints from his mother. Pat telephoned his mother and advised her that he would have to remain in the Friday squad at this stage, she advised this did not suit them.

Daniel Futcher is 17 and should not have been offered a place in the squad. James Karam is in the Monday Night squad and is also coming to the Friday squad, we have others waiting to go into that squad.

Pat has obtained an attendance record for squad for last year. Ian suggested we should look at those who are not turning up and put the reserves in.

Also, a number of them are not financial members of our Association.

Inter-District closes 28/3/2001. To date we have not received many replies. Mary's is the only team that is organised. Jamie has spoken to Lee and Rodney and they have expressed an interest in playing. No reply from Adam Feeney, Ben Howen or Tomas Thapper.

James Karam and Barton Harris would like to play in the one team, if possible.

Presentation Night to be held on 7/4/2001 for this Comp and Junior Championships. Paul O'Sullivan Shield is to be engraved for presentation that night.

Pennant is to commence this Saturday 10/3/2001.

L.M.W. REPORT:

Chris Cox is to be the rep for the L.M.W Committee. Chris advised there is a problem in the current night competition with the umpires stand bar on courts 7 and 6 being the same colour as the grass and the ladies are finding it dangerous. Request for it to be painted a different colour so that it stands out. Hal will see the Centre and get this done.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

Court 11 has yet to get the net fixed. Court 13 – the baseline is starting to lift again and needs to be repaired.

Pat has had a few renewal membership forms which have not been completed correctly. Some have paid twice, some have marked senior instead of junior, etc. This is all time consuming to check and make corrections.

Steve and Hal attended the Regional Meeting. Steve was elected as Chairman. A new District Co-Ordinator, Adam, was elected.

Steve asked Tennis Australia re monies due for Nationals. We should receive payment in the next few weeks.

Next Meeting 4.4.2001.

Meeting closed 9.20 PM.